Hughey Elementary PTA
General Membership Meeting - Minutes
Thursday, March 28, 2013

Meeting called to order at 5:30 by PTA President, Mrs. Letitia Evans.

Pledge of Allegiance

A Quorum was established by Ms. Benham, Chairman of Membership.  Once the quorum was set, Madame President proceeded by thanking everyone for attending.  

There were no corrections on the General Meeting Minutes for January 24, 2013.  Therefore, Chairman of Secretary, Ms. Rodriguez, will file them as distributed.

Mrs. Evans gave a financial update.  She mentioned that our recent events have been very successful. 

Military Liaison, Jennifer Phelps stated if there are any questions or concerns, please visit her in room #38.  You may reach her at 832-6670 or email jlphelps@episd.org.  She announced the Hughey Military Kids flyer. It will be sent home the week after spring break.  This flyer will give tips for making the most of your Parent/Teacher Conference April 9th. She invited parents to attend “Transition to Middle School 5th grade students” coalition for students and parents, Friday, April 12, 2013 at 10:00 a.m. in room #38.  No RSVP is needed, so please come join us.  Ms. Phelps stated how important it is for parents to check their child’s backpack every day, especially those students of military families.  Important papers are sent home periodically in which parents need to read.

Parent Involvement Liaison, Cathy Britton mentioned that April is Military Child Month.  Please read our April calendar.  A couple events listed are the STAAR Testing and Help Celebrate Child Month week.  In addition, Mrs. Britton has collected over 150 jackets from our lost and found station.  If they are not picked up, she will be donating them to charity. 

President, Letitia Evans introduced Mr. Adan Lopez, Principal. Mr. Lopez thanked everyone for being here and for supporting our PTA.  He introduced the teachers who are on the board and thanked them for their hard work.  

During the break, we had great performances from some of our Hughey Eagle students! The performers did an outstanding job. Thank you, teachers for your assistance and dedication.

The meeting was resumed by Mrs. Evans reporting that our school has collected the most Box Tops (21,980 as of the end of February 2013) in our district.

We are still collecting: Box Tops, Price’s Milk Caps, Capri/Cool-Aid Pouches, and Campbell’s Soup labels.  Please visit our “new” PTA Webpage (www.hugheyelementaryschool.weebly.com) for additional information, upcoming, and past events.  You may also join us on Facebook (hugheyelementarypta).

Chairman of Membership, Phyllis Benham, reported we only have 73 PTA members this year.  In August, during registration, we will distribute PTA Membership forms to parents, teachers, faculty, and staff to join.  We need 100% participation! Let’s do it for our students!  PTA will be hosting an Appreciation Luncheon for teachers, faculty, and staff May 10th.

At the completion of PTA business, several door prizes were drawn. 

The meeting was adjourned at 6:15 p.m.
